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Welcome t0 our Christmas newsletter. In it you'll find
everything from messages from staff and

celebrations of the children's work to key dates and
important information. Any links on here will be live

just click on them to visit the page! 
The Staff & pupils of BLJS wish you all a merry

Christmas and a peaceful new year! 
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Message from Mrs Duynstee

Dec. 2021

Keep in touch

Click the image to follow us on Twitter

Download the school jotter app from Google 
Play or Apple App Store

Dear Parents and Carers,



It has been another busy and exciting half term in school, with lots to celebrate! We have
enjoyed preparations for Christmas in school, with our Christmas dinner and jumper day,
and also our virtual performance of the Christmas play in year 4. The children have really
embraced learning to use new technology to be able to perform this for you, including a
green screen! We hope that you enjoy watching their recorded performance and really
appreciate your continued support with observing Covid restrictions.

Across the school, the children have been thinking of the wider community this Christmas,
and have written messages of kindness at what can be a lonely and difficult time for
some. A representative from each class helped  to display and deliver these messages
across Brownsover, by visiting local shops, posting through letterboxes, and tying them to
lampposts. We are very proud of all of the children for their thoughtfulness-please see
page 4 for more details and a link to the story in The Rugby Observer.

Finally, please can we remind all parents and carers to park with consideration when
dropping children off near school; please see page 24 for some useful tips. Look out for
our House of Commons children in the new year, who will be supporting staff at the
school gates in the morning as part of their Road Safety campaign! We really appreciate
your support in keeping all of our children safe.  

I wish you all a very Happy Christmas and will look forward to seeing the children back in
school on Wednesday 5th January.

Kind regards,
Mrs Duynstee

 

https://twitter.com/Bljsrugby
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.webanywhere.schooljotter.containerApp&hl=en_GB
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/school-jotter/id1353760196


School Parliament
Inspiring the Minds of the Next

Generation.

Hello from the new House of Lords! It has been a busy half term settling into our new roles. We had a
meeting with Mrs Duynstee and Mrs Boaler to discuss our plans for the year and started to think

about what our legacy could be! We also met with Mr Tresize and will be helping him to promote all
the different items we recycle in school, such as crisp packets. As well as this, we will be starting a

new project to recycle our handwriting pens in the new year.
Our Head Boy, Ethan, and Head Girl, Elliana, also had great fun helping Mrs Duynstee to judge the

final of a cake tasting competition for Educaterers- a definite perk of the job!
Finally, we have been starting to gather information for our Children's SEF, which evaluates what

we do well and what we could improve on. Look out for us around school in the new year- we would
love to hear your views and ideas!




HOUSE OF LORDS:HOUSE OF LORDS:

Hello from the new House of Commons! We have had a great half term starting our new roles
in school. We have enjoyed helping with fundraising within our year groups, including the Poppy

appeal, and also raising awareness of road safety with Mr Gordon. In the new year, we will be
supporting some of the school staff on the gate each morning and sharing posters with

reminders of how to keep our children safe when driving or parking near school. In year 3, we
have been working with Mrs Cox to start developing our wildlife area as part of the RSPB Wild

Challenge- watch this space for updates on our progress in the new year!
Finally, some of us had the amazing opportunity to spread some Christmas cheer in the local

community by delivering heartfelt messages from the children at BLJS to local residents and
displaying them on lampposts.  We will be featuring in the local newspaper so please look out

for us!

HOUSE OF COMMONS:HOUSE OF COMMONS:

Elliana (Head Girl) Ethan (Head Boy)

Alex (Deputy Head Boy) Isla (Deputy Head Girl)



PUPIL
LEADERSHIP

Year 3 House of Commons 
The Year 3 House of Commons children have been working very hard this term on a number of tasks. In

November, they sold poppies to children in the year group to raise funds for the poppy appeal. They did an
amazing job of promoting this and actually managed to completely sell out of everything in time for

November 11th. 



The children have also been working hard on a more long term project. We are aiming to achieve the silver
wild challenge award for school, which is run by the RSPB. To do this, we have to complete a series of

challenges. We have been researching the challenges and have started to work towards some of these. We
will be creating a beetle house for the wild area and going on a plant and bug safari in the school grounds

to identify what species of plants and bugs we have right on our doorstep! 



Kindness in the community at Christmas 
Across school, the children have all participated in a joint English and PSHE project, to shine a light on

Christmas kindness and how to spread this message into the community. Inspired by an image by illustrator
Lucy Burvant called 'Christmas Kindness', the children thought of kind words and messages that they can use

and share with others this Christmas period. The children have been encouraged to recognise that whilst
the festive period is a happy time for many, there are some who find it a trickier time, perhaps feeling

lonely and sad.



 House Captains or House of Commons representatives from each class then helped to display and deliver the
children's kind messages around Brownsover, tying them to lampposts and delivering them to shops and

through local letterboxes. We tied 40 onto lampposts – see how many you can spot around Brownsover! 



Click image for larger version
Click the image to read the article

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zp-Z_v4oRh3-CdTlzQ8vPIs5EpRiYTsd/view?usp=sharing
https://rugbyobserver.co.uk/news/kind-kids-spread-christmas-cheer-around-brownsover/


YearYearYear
666

Year 6 have had a busy half term and everyone has worked extremely hard
learning about our topics - The Industrial Revolution and Electricity. Linked to
this time period, children have also enjoyed learning about Charles Dickens' A

Christmas Carol, where they developed their skills in writing about characters
and settings, before producing their own narratives with a moral story set

with a Christmas theme. Children are knowledgeable about how life changed
during the industrial revolution and are absolutely certain they would not

have wanted to live in the workhouses! 
As well as our interesting topic work, Y6 have enjoyed investigating the
conductivity of different materials and creating circuits for Christmas

structures. 
We'd like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and we look forward to seeing

everyone in the New Year. 







YearYearYear
444



#guineapiggate



5th Jan

School

re-opens

4th FebKawasakiAwarenessDay

31st Jan
Y3

Egyptian
Day

7th Feb

Mental

Health

Week

28th FebSchoolre-opens
18th Feb

School
Closes



Attendance:
 A reminder to parents to please ring in when the children are off ill. It is essential that

you speak with a member of the office staff. Please do not just leave answer phone
messages to say a child is feeling unwell during the current Covid restrictions. 



The Winter Vomiting disease is about again! Please remember that should your child suffer
from sickness and/or diarrhoea then they need to be kept away from school for 48 hours

from the last bout. 



We have noticed the the number of children arriving late is creeping up. Indeed we have
a few children that are late every day (some as late as 9.30am) and are missing a

considerable amount of time from the first lesson. A reminder to parents to get the
children into school on time so the learning is not impacted. 




15 minutes late each day = 9 days of learning lost over the school year!.
 



Notes from
the Office






In recent years the internet has become a powerful tool to connect with others, and social networking sites
such as Facebook and Twitter have grown in popularity, with many people using them to communicate with

family and friends.   
Unfortunately, there are those who use social networking sites in an inappropriate manner as a means of

expressing negative or offensive views about schools and the staff.  
We encourage parents to support us with the education and well-being of pupils, and if at any time a parent
feels that there is an issue regarding their child which they wish to address, an appointment should be made
to discuss this with the most appropriate person/people in school. Concerns or complaints should be brought
directly to us, and we can look to address these in an appropriate manner. A copy of the school’s Complaints

Policy is here and the Social Media Policy can be found by clicking here. 
It is not appropriate to use social networking sites to openly criticise and make unsubstantiated, damaging

comments about the school or any members of our staff or pupils.   
We have adopted a policy which sets out the school’s approach to parental use of social networking sites and
this is available on our school website. It explains the procedures that we will follow when it considers that
parents have used such facilities inappropriately and the action we may take in those circumstances. We will

also take legal advice where it is deemed to be necessary.   
We do appreciate that the large majority within the school community do not use social media in an

inappropriate way and we trust that we rely upon parents to support us in our approach on this topic. 

For this festive edition of the
newsletter here are two useful

documents for guidance (click on
the images to view) and a
message from the school

management regarding social
media use. 

Also an internet matters link to
help setting up new devices!

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/12kbDaXukrKHTsOkBKvqMJrnRhNtA6-aU/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1isz7Bk_O6ffanPuy-2qqjNafPb33k20X/view?usp=sharing
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1X-oirX4vWMCjI1-tXDULI2oPiED8Uyy0/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kZM4fU4t_-4hNdfTu49PbX4Pto8F7xY5/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kZM4fU4t_-4hNdfTu49PbX4Pto8F7xY5/view?usp=sharing












Anti-Bullying Week
In our PSHE lessons this half term we have been thinking about kindness and how to stop bullying with

the power of being kind. As well as taking part in odd socks day where we celebrated everyone’s
uniqueness, every child also took part in some ‘One Kind Word’ workshops. These sessions used drama,
rhyme and song to think about the importance of this message. Scan the QR code to see one of the

workshops in action! Below is some guidance from the Anti-Bullying alliance about what you can do to
support your child. 



Click on the images to view in pdf format

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uftoYN1nl-40RansCOyQeV9p33djrZSo/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uftoYN1nl-40RansCOyQeV9p33djrZSo/view?usp=sharing


Wow, it's been another fantastic half term for PE at Boughton Leigh. The pupils have engaged in a range of
different sports such as: dance, gymnastics, netball, tennis and handball to name a few. It has been so lovely

seeing lots of these sports in action and the progress the pupils have made is fantastic. 
It has also been so lovely to see the pupils across school enjoying their fitness sessions, this is alongside

their normal PE lesson. Please can I remind you that pupils should be dressed for PE on both of these days.
Check with your child's class teacher if you are unsure of the days your child does PE and fitness. 

Please may I also take this opportunity to remind you that students must be appropriately dressed for their
PE lesson, there is more information about this on the website, please follow this link - Click Here. 



This half term, some pupils from Year 5 went swimming,  from what I have heard, the pupils thoroughly

enjoyed their swimming lessons, and their behaviour was impeccable - well done Year 5!
This half term, the pupils have also taken part in a range of different events, such as the Santa Dash last
Friday and The Reindeer Run in aid of Myton Hospice this Thursday, the children enjoyed their festive

non-uniform as a way of fundraising, well done everyone!
I am also incredibly proud of our Year 6 rowing team, Mr Trezise and Mr Farinha took a boys and girls team
to a rowing competition last week and I am so pleased to announce that the girls team came second in the
event and are through to the final. Again, we are all so proud of both teams, you represented your school

with pride, well done!
As always, we enjoy giving out house points to reward pupils for displaying our Key Habits, this half term,

the houses that have earned the most house points are: 
Year 3 - Rashford
Year 4 - Redgrave
Year 5 - Rashford 

Year 6 - Bussell
Well done to these houses and I look forward to seeing which houses earn the most points next half term!

I am always looking to celebrate the sporting successes that many of our pupils have outside of school, so if
your child has a fantastic sporting achievement, please let their class teacher know and maybe they could

feature in my PE update next half term!
This half term, we are celebrating the following children:

Renato - Achieved two gold medals in Taekwondo
Jack and Remmy - Both voted man of the match at football

Mollie - Achieved her Level 6 in swimming
Dexter - Voted man of the match at rugby

As always, many thanks for your continued support,



Miss Hobday

PE NEWS!PE NEWS!
#misshobnobsarmy

https://www.boughtonleigh-juniorschool.co.uk/parent-zone-1/uniform


It’s been a busy half term for Music  - such a busy half term!  
We’ve seen some particularly outstanding work from year 5 who have been learning the skills to be able to

compose their own music, focusing on learning musical notation. Just in time for Remembrance Day, two classes
in year 5, Wren and Spielberg, wrote their own Bugle Calls, with a huge amount of success. The children learnt

about their history and significance in the Act of Remembrance and were able to notate their ideas
beautifully. As a music teacher of many, many years, across KS2, 3 and 4, I have been seriously impressed.  5

Constable and Mozart are learning the same skills at the moment and will produce a’ Fanfare’ in the new year.
I can’t wait to hear them. 










Year 4 are continuing their learning of all things brass using cornets and trumpets supplied by the
Warwickshire Hub. Mr Cottrell has built loads of enthusiasm in the 2 classes taking part and they are playing
so well. Watch out for their performances on the BLJS Christmas performance video for 2021 on the website.

The children currently playing in year 4 are being given the opportunity to continue to play after their
allocated time runs out at the end of January / start of February. A couple of options are available to them

and we hope to take a large group of youngsters to the Youth Brass Band Championships at the end of March.
More on this on Dojo for those this is relevant for. 



One of my highlights has been working with some small groups of children across the school playing

Boomwhackers. Boomwhackers have been around for a good few years – some parents might even have
played them at school. They are so simple to use, requiring only a small amount of skill, but a huge amount of
concentration to make them sound good. We’ve been playing some Christmas tunes and the small groups that

have taken part have loved it and have had their concentration exercised in this fun way on a Thursday
morning. I’ll be offering a Boomwhacker club in January. 

MUSIC NEWS!MUSIC NEWS!

I hope you enjoy our Christmas performance this year. We’ve been careful within
school to minimise the Covid risk and this year, hopefully for the final year, we’ve

compiled a video of musical activities in school to give you a flavour of what’s been
happening. There’s been some serious jolliness going on, so we hope you enjoy

watching it. 

Click here for performance files

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/13Pr2wTwhoiHkla9QsRXPp48OdOFyzk6n?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/13Pr2wTwhoiHkla9QsRXPp48OdOFyzk6n?usp=sharing


Inspiring the Minds of the Next Generation.

Stars of the Week
3 Frank 

Laura Dexter Anastasia Arnella Daniels Aoife
3 Victoria 

Dylan Penny Oscar Ellie Ohenewaa Freddy Matilda 
3 Luther King 

Polina Joshua Noah Kristine George James Bella
 3 Armstrong

 Jason Alicia Olly Cornell Evie Pratish Koby
4 Windsor 

Norah Noah Dexter Charlie Maggie 
4 Regency 

Anika David Yuktha Nate Alishba Amelia David
 4 Stuart 

Reuben Sienna Miley Alfie Kimberley Kyle Hannah 
4 Georgian 

Macy Aiden Ellie Jack Taylor Joshua Isabelle 
5 Spielberg 

Emily Billie Henry Abeera Karolina Sophie 
5 Mozart 

Elaine Bobby Issac Ryan 
5 Wren 

Willow Mason Rebeka Lily B Ava Lolinda Arsenij
5 Constable 

William Trisha Isla Olivia Olivia F Jude H Honey-Rose 
6 Einstein 

Thai Henry Poppy Henry Elizabeth Zohan 
6 Brunel 

Amelia Molly Juee Jack Auguste Eleanor 
6 Newton

Aidan Kebria Harry Nicola Noah 
6 Edison 

Nethra Chloe Alicia David Aaron Isabelle Ronnie





Role Models
3 Frank
Violetta

3 Victoria 
Rosie 

3 Luther-King
 Emily D 

3 Armstrong
 Petra

 4 Windsor
 Phoebe 

4 Regency 
Ethan 

4 Stuart 
Izzy

4 Georgian
Jamal

5 Spielberg 
Madison 
5 Mozart 

Bobby 
5 ren 
Alex 

5 constable 
George 

6 Einstein 
Alfie 

6 Brunel 
Juee

6 Newton 
Liam 

6 Edison 
Jack



Our PTA are a very small, highly dedicated team who work
tirelessly to raise funds which gives the pupils at BLJS

opportunities they wouldn't otherwise have as well as supporting
worthwhile causes.

Click here to access
 the radio club page

This half term the PTA paid £500 for the 'One Kind Word' workshop on anti-bullying
week. This was a fabulous workshop enjoyed by all the children and staff.

Despite the limit on visitors to school currently in place the PTA were keen that the
children still had the opportunity of seeing a pantomime (Oh no we weren't.... oh yes
they were!) They have used monies raised to pay for access to a virtual pantomime! 




MerryMerryMerry
ChristmasChristmasChristmas

Fund raising for other worthwhile causes has also been very successful. 
Guide dogs day raised £185.90

NSPCC Christmas Jumper Day raised £181.84
Poppy sales raised £499.35 - fantastic result 




After entirely too long we are pleased to
say our radio club is back on air! We will be

broadcasting in the new live, every
Thursday from 2pm. You can catch us on the

day or listen again to previous shows by
following the link or downloading the

mixcloud app and searching for
BoughtonLeighRadio! 

We have a page on the school website
where you can get in touch and request
songs or give us ideas of items we could

cover! 

RADIO CLUBRADIO CLUB On the 3rd of December 2021, BLJS held a Guide dog day that was organised by
Isabel R in 6 Edison. 

‘We were privileged to welcome 3 dogs (2 guide dog mums and 1 other who was
unsuccessful in training but still takes part in events held) Grace, Zaza and Kay

3 Labrador retriever's and their 2 humans. All children participated in a
drawing competition (click on the image to below to see the winning entries)
and an assembly was held where students got to meet the dogs. Most children

dressed up as a dog and some children won prizes and sweets for their pictures
of George (our school therapy dog), everyone also did mindfulness dog

colouring during this day.’ 



GUIDE DOG DAYGUIDE DOG DAY

FUND RAISINGFUND RAISING

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UZTWkLiB2YMZD5co9GOuFKmpPmXCK5N1/view?usp=sharing
https://www.boughtonleigh-juniorschool.co.uk/blr
https://www.boughtonleigh-juniorschool.co.uk/blr
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1erQm1uJvh57UlEY3k4kjCzsTwn8mdbK1/view?usp=sharing


Educaterers held the final of their ‘Bake-off' competition right here at Boughton
Leigh Junior School!

The challenge for the first round was to create a bonfire themed lunch item. We
had a vast number of entries and it was finally whittled down to three finalists:

Siobhan Adams , Emma Beasley and Slywia Lepinka (two Educaterers employees and
a teacher). The 3 finalists were invited to come to Boughton Leigh to create a

winter wonderland show-stopper cake! Judges included our House of Lords, our
Headteacher Mrs Dunstyee , Caroline Alexander (Managing Director of

Educaterers) and Matt Johnson (Managing Director of Blakemore food service). 



The standard of entries was superb! I think Mrs Dunstyee will always remember
the Lemon cake entry-she was telling everyone about it after the competition! 



Choosing the winner was a very difficult task … the winning cake was eventually

selected because it tasted and looked like Christmas!



The winning entry was the two tier cake with the ginger bread around the bottom
and the little light at the top.



Thak you to all of the judges and a huge well done to all of those who took part!



​

GREAT BOUGHTON BAKE-OFFGREAT BOUGHTON BAKE-OFF



MerryMerryMerry
ChristmasChristmasChristmas



Have a sustainable
Christmas

https://digital.magmanager.co.uk/Preview/Index/2487781#page/1
https://heritage.warwickshire.gov.uk/whats
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1n10KAETJI68F-c6LmBbZqhPo85smdNJn/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G6F4TdpnIGYfv9Js4R4-aXULHJS8NT4E/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dOZLADYi1nvCKJ2tNPrtEW6Zxrhf4Kky/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wvr-NDPTVCOnkxPIWtWQ5A_6St23DKt0/view?usp=sharing
https://www.princethorpe.co.uk/year-5-choral-fun-and-try-tag-rugby?utm_source=direct&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=year5-choral-fun-day-and-tag-rugby-22
https://www.princethorpe.co.uk/year-5-choral-fun-and-try-tag-rugby?utm_source=direct&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=year5-choral-fun-day-and-tag-rugby-22
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ddPq3VU_HDqs981Y7r6Sb2EbLaCMQUxJ/view?usp=sharing


MerryMerryMerry
ChristmasChristmasChristmas

We are aware that the festive time of year can be a very difficult time
for some members of our school community. Here are links to some of the

support groups that we work with to help ease difficulties not just during
Christmas but throughout the year. Click on the images to follow the links

CHRISTMAS ASSISTANCECHRISTMAS ASSISTANCE

https://www.compass-uk.org/help-and-support/parents-carers/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/10UWY47RYX8Bql-QGt0AuWdpjvoiM9S8v/view?usp=sharing
https://theairambulanceservice.org.uk/childrens-air-ambulance/
https://theairambulanceservice.org.uk/
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/HAF
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rolSyCrbnrb_JgNwNhWkQjiTsyVbaT-Y/view?usp=sharing

